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May 2021 

Dear Fellow Investors,  

In the first quarter, the Partners Fund returned approximately 15%.  We have benefitted from the shift away from 
the largest growth stocks and toward smaller value stocks.  Our managers tend to operate in the crevices of the 
markets, pursuing situations that are qualitative in nature, not quantitative.  What does this mean in practice?  Our 
managers are more likely to buy a company where GAAP accounting distorts the normalized earnings than they are 
to purchase a company with a sexy story.  Our managers are more likely to buy a company where there is a “good” 
underlying company/division/asset whose earnings are being obscured by a “bad” underlying company/division/ 
asset than they are to buy a company priced for perfection.  Our managers are more likely to back a management 
team with a track record of previous success, running a similar playbook in a new company, than to pay a high 
multiple to sales hoping for a still higher multiple in six months.  If this migration away from growth-at-any-price 
continues, we believe the Partners Fund is well-positioned to generate attractive returns going forward, with the 
caveat that our managers tend to have a long bias (few shorts) and thus are also likely to feel the pain of a correction. 

Since the fund’s December 2017 launch, there have been many successes. In fact, one of the biggest challenges is 
that there are too many good managers to choose from who meet our criteria:  

− One-person investment committee  
− Concentrated holdings  
− Reasonable amounts of capital (AUM) 
− Significant personal investments (“skin in the game”)  
− Original thinking  
− Mindset: getting rich is not the point 

If I had to grade myself, I would say that I have done a good job of “getting the word out” as to the types of managers 
the Partners Fund will invest in.  Our LPs understand and forward managers to me for my consideration when they 
find someone unique. The managers we have invested in understand and forward other managers to me when they 
find someone unique.  Letters such as the one you are reading right now attract potential managers.  In my opinion, 
the process has worked.  As a group, our managers are thoughtful, smart, good men who I trust to manage a portion 
of our portfolio and want to collaborate with.  They are “money makers.” 

The term good men may have caught your attention. The reality is that all of our managers are men, and I don’t 
think that improves returns. We have been successful despite that fact, not because of it. As the father of three 
daughters, I know that our idea-sharing and feedback suffers from having no female perspective. I also doubt that, 
if I sit idly and do nothing, the situation will change. I just came back from an event that had 20 managers awkwardly 
navigating post-Covid lockdown social interactions (Elbow? Fist? Handshake?), and there were exactly zero women 
in attendance.  I am attending another event this weekend that is a great collection of talent.  I am grateful to be 
invited, but as you may have guessed,  the guest list is all male.  As far as I know, of the 100+ investor letters that 
I receive, only one is from a female manager. For whatever reason, I have failed to get into that jet stream.  
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As my father would say, “if you don’t ask, you don’t get.” So, consider this letter me waving the flag: if you know 
a talented female manager, please send her my way. We could use the help. If you yourself fall into that category, 
please email me directly (scott@greenhavenroad.com).  The Partners Fund makes only a few allocations per year, 
and we are in process with managers already, so there will not be a sea change, but marathons are won by putting 
one foot in front of the other. This is our first step, publicly acknowledging the shortcoming. 

As I have said at the end of every letter, our fund of funds is going to be different. It will be smaller, the underlying 
holdings will be more esoteric, and I hope the managers will continue to collaborate more over time. I believe that 
it will all be good different, but only time will tell. Thank you for joining me on this journey. I will work hard to 
grow your family capital alongside mine.  

Sincerely,  
 

 
 
 

Scott Miller  

mailto:scott@greenhavenroad.com
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Disclaimer: 

This document, which is being provided on a confidential basis, shall not constitute an offer to sell or the solicitation of any offer to 
buy which may only be made at the time a qualified offeree receives a confidential private placement memorandum (“PPM”), which 
contains important information (including investment objective, policies, risk factors, fees, tax implications and relevant 
qualifications), and only in those jurisdictions where permitted by law. In the case of any inconsistency between the descriptions or 
terms in this document and the PPM, the PPM shall control. These securities shall not be offered or sold in any jurisdiction in which 
such offer, solicitation or sale would be unlawful until the requirements of the laws of such jurisdiction have been satisfied. This 
document is not intended for public use or distribution. While all the information prepared in this document is believed to be accurate, 
Greenhaven Road Capital Partners Fund LP and MVM Funds LLC makes no express warranty as to the completeness or accuracy, 
nor can it accept responsibility for errors, appearing in the document. 

An investment in the fund/partnership is speculative and involves a high degree of risk. Opportunities for withdrawal/redemption and 
transferability of interests are restricted, so investors may not have access to capital when it is needed. There is no secondary market 
for the interests, and none is expected to develop. The portfolio is under the sole investment authority of the general partner/investment 
manager. A portion of the underlying trades executed may take place on non-U.S. exchanges. Leverage may be employed in the 
portfolio, which can make investment performance volatile. An investor should not make an investment, unless it is prepared to lose 
all or a substantial portion of its investment. The fees and expenses charged in connection with this investment may be higher than 
the fees and expenses of other investment alternatives and may offset profits. 

There is no guarantee that the investment objective will be achieved. Moreover, the past performance of the investment team should 
not be construed as an indicator of future performance. Any projections, market outlooks or estimates in this document are forward-
looking statements and are based upon certain assumptions. Other events which were not taken into account may occur and may 
significantly affect the returns or performance of the fund/partnership. Any projections, outlooks or assumptions should not be 
construed to be indicative of the actual events which will occur. 

The enclosed material is confidential and not to be reproduced or redistributed in whole or in part without the prior written consent 
of Greenhaven Road Capital Partners Fund LP and MVM Funds LLC. The information in this material is only current as of the date 
indicated, and may be superseded by subsequent market events or for other reasons. Statements concerning financial market trends 
are based on current market conditions, which will fluctuate. Any statements of opinion constitute only current opinions of 
Greenhaven Road Capital Partners Fund LP and MVM Funds LLC, which are subject to change and which Greenhaven Road Capital 
Partners Fund LP and MVM Funds LLC do not undertake to update. Due to, among other things, the volatile nature of the markets, 
and an investment in the fund/partnership may only be suitable for certain investors. Parties should independently investigate any 
investment strategy or manager, and should consult with qualified investment, legal and tax professionals before making any 
investment. 

The fund/partnership is not registered under the investment company act of 1940, as amended, in reliance on an exemption thereunder. 
Interests in the fund/partnership have not been registered under the securities act of 1933, as amended, or the securities laws of any 
state and are being offered and sold in reliance on exemptions from the registration requirements of said act and laws. 


